
 

  
 

 PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE  
VILLAGE OF SUSSEX 

6:00 PM TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2022 
SUSSEX CIVIC CENTER- VILLAGE BOARD ROOM 2nd FLOOR 

N64W23760 MAIN STREET 
 
Pursuant to Section 19.84, Wis. Stats., notice is hereby given of a meeting of the Sussex Public Works Committee, at which a 
quorum of the Village Board may attend in order to gather information about a subject which they have decision making 
responsibility. If a Quorum of the Village Board is present the Chairman shall note that a quorum of the Village Board is 
present and that the Village Board members may be making comments if the rules are suspended to allow them to do so.) 
 

1. Roll call. 
 
2. Consideration and possible action on minutes of the August 2, 2022 Public Works meeting. 
 
3. Comments from Citizens 
 
4. Consideration and possible action on bills for payment. 
 
5. Consideration and possible action on Utility Items: 

A. The Courtyard Hydrant Maintenance Agreement 
B. The purchase of the flail mower 

 
6. Consideration and possible action on Sidewalk and Street Items: 

A. The Highlands Stormwater Easement 
 

7. Consideration and possible action on Other Public Works Items:   
A.  Sled Bugs Use of Village Trail(s) for Snowmobiles 

 
8. Staff report, update and issues, and possible action regarding subdivision, developments, 

and projects: 
A. Engineer’s Report 

 
9. Other discussions for future agenda topics 

 
 

10. Adjournment  
Scott Adkins 

      Chairperson 
 
       
      _______________ 
      Jeremy Smith 
      Village Administrator 
 
Please note that, upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate 
aids and services.  For additional information or to request this service, contact the Village Clerk at 246-5200. 

N64W23760 Main Street 
Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

Phone (262) 246-5200 
FAX (262) 246-5222 

Email:  info@villagesussex.org 
Website:  www.villagesussex.org  
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http://www.villagesussex.org/
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DISCLAIMER- THE FOLLOWING ARE DRAFT MINUTES FROM 
THE PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE AND ARE 

SUBJECT TO CHANGE UPON APPROVAL 
 

VILLAGE OF SUSSEX 
SUSSEX, WISCONSIN 

 
 Minutes of the Public Works Committee of  

August 2, 2022 
1. Roll Call:  
The meeting was called to order by President LeDonne at 6:08 p.m.  
 
Members present:  Member Keith Markano, Trustee Lee Uecker, Trustee Benjamin Jarvis, and President Anthony 

LeDonne. 
Members Excused: Trustee Scott Adkins 
Also present: Village Engineer/Public Works Director Judith Neu, Village Administrator Jeremy Smith, and 

members of the Public.  
 
A quorum of the Village Board was not present at the meeting. 
 
2. Consideration and possible action on minutes: 
A motion by Markano, seconded by Jarvis to approve the June 7, 2022 meeting minutes as presented.  

Motion carried 4-0 
3. Comments from Citizens: 
There was no one present who wished to be heard.  
 
4. Consideration and possible action on bills for payment: 
There are no bills to approve. No action taken. 
 
5. Consideration and possible action on Utility Items:  

A. The Annual Report from the intern program was presented by both Ethan Hadler and Ben Heinen     
B. A motion by Jarvis, seconded by Uecker to recommend to the Village Board approval of the purchase of 

Mecalac 9MWR Demo unit excavator with all attachments from LF George for $234,621.00. 
            Motion carried 4-0 

 
6. Consideration and possible action on Sidewalk and Street Items: 
A motion by Jarvis, seconded by Uecker to recommend to the Village Board approve the 5-year contract with Badgerland 
/ LRS for garbage and recycling services beginning January 1, 2023.       
            Motion carried 4-0 
 
7. Consideration and possible action on Other Public Works Items: 
 
8. Staff Reports, update and issues, and possible action regarding subdivision, developments, and projects: 
A. Engineer’s Report 
Mrs. Neu summarized the Engineer’s Report included in the meeting packet.  
 
9. Other discussion for future agenda topics 
 
10. Adjournment 
A motion by Jarvis, seconded by Markano to adjourn the meeting at  7:07p.m.    

Motion carried 4-0 
       
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeremy Smith 
Village Administrator  



VENDOR AMOUNT %COMPLETED NOTES

GLOBE CONTRACTORS 19,812.00$          CTH VV & PLAINVIEW ROAD - WATER MAIN - 5/18-8/12/2022 68.0%

JACKED UP LLC 2,600.00$            SIDEWALK RAISING 100.0% PREPAID - DUE DATE

R A SMITH 2,138.50$            VISTA RUN PHASE 1 - PROF. SERV. JULY 2022 ONGOING

R A SMITH 1,194.56$            VISTA RUN PHASE 2 - JUNE 2022 ONGOING BILL TO DEVELOPER - NEUMANN

R A SMITH 1,576.38$            WOODLAND TRAILS S/D PHASE 1 - JULY 2022 ONGOING BILL TO DEVELOPER - NEUMANN

STARK PAVEMENT CORP. 21,450.31$          CONCRETE REPAIRS - GOOD HOPE ROAD/MAPLE AVENUE 100.0% PREPAID - DUE DATE

TOTAL 48,771.75$          

VILLAGE OF SUSSEX

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE

BILLS FOR PAYMENT

9/6/2022
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M E M O R A N D U M 
To: Public Works Committee 
From: Judith A. Neu, Village Engineer 
Date: August 30, 2022 
Re: The Courtyard Hydrant Maintenance Agreement______                                             _ 
 
In 2020, the Village entered into a Hydrant Maintenance Easement / agreement with Real 
Property Health for the Courtyard at Sussex senior housing at Silver Spring Drive and Hickory 
Drive.  During the final design and construction stages of the project, the location of the hydrant 
was adjusted slightly such that it was no longer located in the easement.  In addition, access to 
the hydrant in the original agreement was from Pembrooke Street, which is meant to be for 
emergency access only.  Therefore, the owner’s attorney had a new easement location map 
created to formalize the access route from Hickory Drive and memorialize the actual location of 
the hydrant to be maintained.  This prompted the need for a new hydrant maintenance agreement. 
 
The Agreement terminates and replaces the former Hydrant Maintenance Easement and creates a 
new easement.  The terms of the new easement / agreement match those of the original 
agreement.  Staff recommends that the Committee and Board approve the Agreement. 
 

 

N64W23760 Main Street 
Sussex, Wisconsin 53089 

Phone (262) 246-5200 
FAX (262) 246-5222 

Email:  info@villagesussex.org  
Website:  www.villagesussex.org 

mailto:info@villagesussex.org












 1 

     

 

              

M E M O R A N D U M 

To: Public Works Committee 

From: Scott Ascher, Public Works Foreman 

Date: August 31, 2022 

Re:      Flail Mower                                                                                                                         _ 

 

The time has come to replace our 1997 New Holland Flail mower. This heavy-duty 

mower is used for the cutting of our right of ways, fields we own, and stormwater 

facilities such as ponds and ditches. Stormwater facilities have increased and will 

continue to increase as more development takes place here, as have the equipment needs. 

This new tractor will be equipped with a cab to keep bugs, dust, debris, and most 

importantly harmful allergens out. The tractor has been quoted with 2 mower decks 

verses the 3 we have now. This is due to the cost of the deck verses how much we use the 

3rd deck.  

 

 3 quotes were gathered for tractor and mower packages, and they are as follows. 

 

Case IH Vestrum tractor with Tiger Mowers:       $153,800.00 

 Farmers, Inc., Allenton 

John Deere 6110 tractor with Tiger Mowers:        $144,578.93 

 Proven Power, Inc., Waukesha 

John Deere 6110 tractor with Diamond Mowers: $141,042.00 

 Mid-State Equipment, Jackson 

 

The tractor from Proven Power is $10,793.35 cheaper than the tractor from Mid-State and 

is in stock, although the mowers would likely not arrive until February. The unique 

option of the Tiger mower that the Diamond mower doesn’t offer is that the rear mower 

can shift from the left to the right. This is very important for 2 reasons. 1 being that as the 

mower traverse’s uneven terrain the operator can shift the rear deck to prevent the 

gouging of the ditch or pond. 2nd is the deck isn’t hanging over to the right in transport 

mode, which is a big safety issue. The Tiger mowers have larger ground rollers on the 

decks, a heavier gauge metal shell, balanced cutter shaft, and Tiger uses both frame rails 

of the tractor to mount their decks that also integrates into the rear axle of the tractor 

preventing the snapping of axles.  

 

Recommendation: 

The replacement of the Flail Mower was in the 2022 Storm Water Utility Budget for 

$130,000.   The unprecedented inflationary price increases that have occurred in 2022 

have caused most equipment prices to rise with further price increases for the mower 

coming in October and the tractor will go up another 14% in January.  The Stormwater 

Utility depreciation fund has sufficient funds to cover the additional cost. Staff 

recommends purchasing the John Deere 6110 tractor and Tiger mower for Proven Power 

Inc. for $144,578.93 prior to the October price increase on the mower. 
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M E M O R A N D U M 
To: Public Works Committee 
From: Judith A. Neu, Village Engineer 
Date: August 30, 2022 
Re: The Highlands Stormwater Easement______                                                                 _ 
 
The Stormwater Easement from the Highlands Business Park (Brown Farm) is needed to ensure 
that the proposed drainage paths through the industrial section of the site are preserved as the site 
develops.  The easements would typically be included on a Certified Survey Map, but we are not 
ready to split the Brown Farm any further at this time. 
 
The eastern easement contains a large ditch that drains an area north of Richmond Road through 
the site to CTH K.  This water will not enter the pond on Outlot 1.  The easement along the north 
and west lot lines conveys the Redford Hills storm pond discharge and a second large ditch from 
a second area north of Richmond Road.  This stormwater drains to the pond on Outlot 1.   
 
The easement document contains standard language that matches easements we have in many 
other areas of the Village.  Staff recommends that the Committee and Board approve the 
Easement. 
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Sussex Sled Bugs 
Snowmobile Club, Inc. 
 N68 W23775 Donna Drive 
 Sussex, WI  53089-0222 
 
 

 
August 24, 2022 
 
 
% Village of Sussex 
     N64 W23760 Main Street 
     Sussex, WI 53089 
 
RE:   Village Board meeting 
 September 13, 2022, 6:00 PM 
 
Kelsey: 
 
In confirmation of my telephone call, the Sussex Sled Bugs Snowmobile Club, Inc. 
would appreciate being on the agenda, for the above referenced meeting.  Club 
representatives will plan to attend the meeting at the Civic Center on Tuesday, 
September 13, to meet the current Committee members and to answer any questions 
they might have. 
 
We will send a copy of our Certificate of Liability Insurance to the Village when received 
from our agent.  
 
The desired sections of property for the 2022-2023 snowmobile season remain the 
same properties that we were granted for use, in the 2021-2022 season. 
 
If you have any questions or need any other information, please call me, (262) 617-
1137. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
SUSSEX SLED BUGS SNOWMOBILE CLUB, INC. 
 
Karen Jeras, Secretary 
 
cc:  Jerry Fink, Trail Coordinator 
 Aaron Stehling, President 
 Monique Taylor, Vice President 
 
 
e:\sussex sled bugs\2022-2023 season\village board.doc2022-2023.docx 

 





 

 

 

 
              

M E M O R A N D U M 
To: Public Works Committee 

From: Judith A. Neu, Village Engineer 

Date: September 1, 2022 

Re: Engineering Monthly Report – September 2022 _______________________ _ _  

 

 

CTH VV and Plainview Water Main: 

• We still do not have a date for the Valve work along Waukesha Avenue.  All other work on this 

project is done. 

 

Miscellaneous: 

• The Public Works Team has started trimming trees throughout the Village. 

• The new Roller and Mecalac machines have been delivered. 

• Brush collection starts September 26th at 7:00 AM.  We make only one pass through the Village. 

• Tire collection day is Saturday, October 1st from 8:30 AM to 11:00 AM.  The cost is $2 / tire.  Note 

that under the new contract with Badgerland/LRS next year, the cost will increase to $18 / tire.  

Starting in 2023, residents will be allowed to dispose of 2 tires per month and up to 6 tires per year at 

no additional cost through the bulk item collection option.  Given the significant cost increase, the 

Committee and Board may want to discontinue the tire collection day in the future. 

• We’re nearing completion on the new garbage and recycling contract with Badgerland/LRS. 

 

Developments: 

• Vista Run:  Utility installation has started in Phase 2.  Paving is tentatively scheduled for the end of 

September. 

• Redford Hills:  Utility installation has started.  Patching of Business Drive is scheduled for September 

8 & 9.  

• Highlands Court (Brown Farm):  Grading has started.  Utility work will start in about 4-6 weeks.  The 

developer anticipates having the road paved by mid-November. 

• Silver Spring Water Main Extension, High School to Miller Way:  The plans have been reviewed and 

revisions are expected soon. 

• Woodland Trails:  All but the top lift of asphalt is done in phase 2 of the subdivision.   

 

2023 Road Program: 

• Soil borings have been completed on those roads where pavement replacement is planned so that we 

can understand the gravel and subgrade conditions to properly plan for any necessary improvements 

to the soil.  All other research data has been sent to GRAEF so they can prepare the construction 

plans.  We are on pace to be ready to bid in January. 
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